
 

Our ref: PET 38087 
 
Your ref:  A589412 
 
9 September 2020 
 
Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie 
 
I refer to petition 3274-20 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Bruce Saunders MP, 
Member for Maryborough on 11 August 2020 about the Pialba–Burrum Heads Road, 
Serenity Drive and Drury Lane intersection. 
 
I am pleased to advise that the Department of Transport and Main Roads will be upgrading 
the intersection to allow all movements. The upgrade to the intersection also includes 
pavement widening and linemarking changes to allow for the traffic signals to be relocated 
and reconfigured. 
 
Detailed design of the upgrade is now complete, and construction is programmed to be 
completed by the end of 2020. 
 
I trust this information is of assistance. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 
 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
  


